REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING April 13, 1995

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, April 13, 1995 at the Shenango Township Municipal Building with supervisors Joseph Budai and Andrew Piccuta present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

The minutes were read and approved from the March 9, 1995 meeting.

Motion by Joseph Budai second by Andrew Piccuta to pay the general fund bills.

Motion by Joseph Budai second by Andrew Piccuta to pay the sewer fund bills.

Motion by Andrew Piccuta second by Joseph Budai to pay the tax refunds.

Motion by Joseph Budai second by Andrew Piccuta to approve the following subdivisions:

- 1. William Basilone
- 2. Lawrence County Economic Development Corporation-Contingent upon satisfaction of review items given by the Lawrence County Planning Commission.
- 3. Angelo and Judith Feola Contingent upon satisfaction of review items given by the Lawrence County Planning Commission.
- 4. William and Edna Walters

Motion by Joseph Budai second by Andrew Piccuta to adopt zoning amendment 1-1995: Zoning Text Change which would allow an Inn in an R-2 Residential Zone.

Motion by Joseph Budai second by Andrew Piccuta to adopt zoning amendment 2-1995: This amendment would consist of a zoning map change for parcel number 3909-330E, located at 2619 Old Butler Road and owned by Ranier Devido. The current zoning is R-1 the amendment would change the zoning to C-2.

Motion by Joseph Budai second by Andrew Piccuta to adopt zoning amendment 3-1995: This amendment would consist of a zoning map change for parcel number 3907-123, located on Basilone Drive and owned by William Basilone. The current zoning is C-2 and the amendment would change the zoning to R-1.

Motion by Joseph Budai second by Andrew Piccuta to approve one sewer credit to William Basilone.

Motion by Joseph Budai second by Andrew Piccuta to approve one sewer credit to LCED.

Motion by Joseph Budai second by Andrew Piccuta to release the pension of Teresa K. Sparacino.

Public Comment:

- Larry Joe Bintrim questioned the board as to whether the roadmaster was required to keep daily logs of his activities. He was informed by Joseph Budai that the roadmaster should keep daily activity logs.
- 2. Mr. Perrone from Berger Street complained of water in this basement which was causing damage to his home as well as insect problems. He stated that he did not have water problems until the sewer system was installed in 1987. Mary Gay from the Sewer Department informed the Perrone to stop into her office to complete a complaint form and she would look into the matter.

Motion by Joseph Burdai second by Andrew Piccuta to adjourn.

Teresa K. Sparacino

Secretary-Treasurer